Joseph Powers
-2-
July 23, 2008

To:
Joseph Powers

Acting Secretary

From:
Richard Manfredi
Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
July 23, 2008
The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Please note that distribution of materials for the September 10, CAC business meeting is scheduled for August 29, 2008.
Resulting from the July 2008 meeting, we respectfully request:

· A status report on the nutrient trading program, including: the number of credits (not just projects) that have been certified, and how many credits have actually been traded/are being used towards permit compliance.  Is consideration being given to program adjustments to make it more attractive to permitted dischargers?
· Verification of what funds will be used to continue to operate and maintain mine water treatment plants run by DEP, as well as the status of capital (or other) funding to build new treatment facilities already committed to by the department.
· Gas well drilling remains a top priority for Council and we remain concerned that even with the steps being taken to respond to the boom in gas drilling in the Commonwealth, DEP’s staffing capacity will not be sufficient to handle the level of activity.  Please provide an update on recent DEP activities and discussions with other agencies.
· Several previously requested reports remain outstanding:
· the 5 year report (due in 2007) required under the Air Pollution Control Act
; 

· the 5-year report required under Act 54
 (Note:  at the July meeting, it was reported that an MOU is being negotiated to prepare this report); 

· the protocol/agreement with the Department of Health for interagency coordination and communication when assessing potential health impacts from an environmental incident or contamination.  
· We are conducting our annual regional meeting and site visits September 8-10, basing our operations out of Sayre, in Bradford County.  We welcome and invite participation by you and/or other DEP staff.
Carried over from the June 2008 meeting:

· Council continues to monitor advisory committee activities, and appreciates the Policy Office’s focus on increasing the effectiveness of DEP’s advisory committees evidenced by the June 4 meeting with liaisons and other DEP staff.  Once again, at our June meeting, Council was requested to submit a letter of support for a legislative hearing on DEP’s perceived resistance to public comment and advisory committee input.  Council has put this request on hold pending further discussions between DEP and Council to improve the effectiveness of DEP’s advisory committees.
Carried over from the April 2008 meeting:

· Council requests a monthly update on the work of the Sustainable Water Infrastructure Task Force.
· Council’s regional meetings provide an opportunity for members to see and hear about issues in that particular region.  Council highly values these meetings, including the opportunity to interact with and hear from the regional director. We will be seeking more frequent reports from regional directors at upcoming Council meetings.
Carried over from the March 2008 meeting:

· We had a very informative discussion with Deputy Secretary Tom Fidler re: our comments and questions re: waste regulations and will schedule any needed follow-up discussions after the April SWAC meeting.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.  

cc:
B. Sexton


K. Heffner


C. Simeone

J. Hatala
� Section 4.3(6) of the Air Pollution Control Act provides that “Beginning five years after the effective date of this section and every five years thereafter, the Department shall conduct and submit to the General Assembly an evaluation of the effectiveness of the programs adopted to implement the Clean Air Act.  The evaluation shall include…a summary of the activities undertaken by the Citizens Advisory Council…”


� Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”





